Sheriff Hutton

Village News



Number 568 March 2017

Parish Council www.sheriffhutton.co.uk

The Parish Council met on the 10th February 2017. Councillors present at the meeting were Douglas Wooles (Chairman), Penny Bean (Vice-Chairman), Marcus Oxendale, Sally Downing, Martin Dodd and Dave Smith. The Clerk was Louise Pink. One member of the public was present for part of the meeting.

Planning Applications for consideration

17/00015/TELN56 Land North of North Garth Lane, Sheriff Hutton

Erection of a 17.6 metre-high monopole to include 3 no. antennas, 3 no. RRU's and 2 no. 300mm transmission dishes together with associated equipment cabinets and ancillary development within a 1.1m high timber stock-proof fenced compound.

Cornerstone Telecommunications Infrastructure Ltd

Decision – No Objection but comments submitted that if approved, the Parish Council would like to see any mast and equipment installed to be painted green, in order to help it be in keeping with the area.

17/00065/73A Dudley Barn, Whenby Lane, Sheriff Hutton

Variation of Condition 05 of approval 06/00596/FUL dated 31.07.2006 to state 'The dwelling known as Dudley Barn shall only be used as a holiday cottage for holiday letting to the same person, group of persons or families for period(s) not exceeding a total of 28 days in any one calendar year, or as a residential annex to the property known as Dudley Hill Farm. The residential annex/holiday cottage hereby permitted shall not be sold or leased off separately to the property currently known as Dudley Hill Farm, Whenby Lane, Sheriff Hutton".

Mr & Mrs D Unsworth

Decision - No Objection.

Ryedale District Council - Decisions and Appeals

16/01659/MFUL York Meadows Caravan Park, Sheriff Hutton

Change of use of agricultural land to allow the formation of 30 no. static caravan pitches and 42 no. touring caravan pitches with formation of crushed stone access tracks together with erection of extension to existing site office/amenity block and the provision of a play area (part retrospective). Approved.

Working on your property

The Parish Council would like to politely request that if you are having work done to your property please ensure that all footpaths are cleared and left mud free.

Public Rights of Way

The Parish Council have been working very closely with the North Yorkshire County Council Footpaths Officer to get all public rights of way in the village clearly marked and as such would like to politely remind residents, when walking, to please stick to the dedicated public rights of way.

Renaming of Pecketts Yard

Following discussion at the February meeting the Parish Council have resolved that they are currently unable to respond to Daniel Gath Homes request for the Parish Council to suggest suitable names for the Pecketts Yard development until the official planning permission is granted. Once the official planning permission is granted by Ryedale District Council the Parish Council will add a feature in a future Village News asking for residents to suggest suitable names for the development.

Next Meeting

The date of the next Parish Council meeting is Friday 10th March 2017 at 7.30pm in the Village Hall. Louise Pink, the Parish Clerk, can be contacted regarding all Parish Council matters at sheriffhuttonparishcouncil@gmail.com or on (01904) 272079. 8 Stratford Way, Huntington, York. YO32 9YW.

Health Visitor Drop-in

The Health Visitor will be next at the Village Hall from 9.30am – 11.30am on **Thursday 2nd March** during the Toddler Session for anyone with pre-school children who would like to see her. Anyone wanting to see the Health Visitor is more than welcome to pop into Toddlers (if not attending anyway) while they are waiting, but consultations with the Health Visitor are confidential and in a separate room.

Super-Mobile Library

The super-mobile library will visit the Village Hall Car Park between 10.00 and 12.00 noon on Fridays 3rd, 17th and 31st March

Saturday 29th April 7.30pm Village Hall The Elastic Band Is Back

Friends of the Village Hall invite you to join them in a fundraising evening of music, song and dance with the return of the fantastic, versatile Elastic Band - Andy, Caroline, Jack, Caryn, Jerry, Rob and Mike who will be offering you a toe tapping evening of old favourites and a sprinkling of new melodies.

A licensed bar will be available and our usual sumptuous supper table which has been the dining highlight of past village hall events. This is a true community event of local musicians and volunteers.

Ticket only entrance £10 - contact Margaret 878314. Meg 878136. Wendy 878581.

Sheriff Hutton Field Naturalists

Our AGM saw members come together to decide the programme for the next year and the suggestions were as varied as ever. Andy Chapman, our new Programme Secretary will be working this up into a schedule and the full summer programme will be in next month's Village News. We also very pleased to welcome Dave Newman as our new Chair.

Our next meeting will be on Wednesday 1st March at 7.30pm in the Village Hall. Aimee Nicholson, the RSPB's Hen Harrier Project officer will be speaking to us about these most persecuted of moorland birds of prey, explaining to us what is being done to safeguard populations of this most wonderful and endangered raptor.

We hope you can join us at any of our meetings. New members are always welcome. Anyone wishing to join the group or needing more information about Field Naturalists, please get in touch with either Andy on 01904 491308, Jim on 878667 or Tricia on 878995.

Sheriff Hutton Village Hall - 200 Club

£25 winners in the February draw were 67, 75, 152, 158 and 207.

Sheriff Hutton History Group

Welcome to our 2017 programme. We hope that you will find something of interest and come along to support the group's work. All our meetings are held in the Village Hall.

Dates for your diary are:

Friday 31st March 7.30pm - Magic Lantern & Slide Show - Jean Farnaby has very kindly donated Alan's Magic Lantern box to the Archive. This Victorian treasure has a wide range of slides from early 1900s which we are showing on this evening with a mix of more recent slides. I know that Alan gave a light show in the village hall in the early 90's, if anyone can remember the date we would be pleased to hear from you. Members £2 Visitors £3.

Tuesday April 25th 7pm for Annual General Meeting - all welcome.

After the AGM, at 7.45pm, Roy Thompson and John Oakley - **Four Hundred Years of Village Charities** - a presentation on the development of charitable work in Sheriff Hutton. If you are unaware of the village charities this is a great opportunity to find out more. Members £2 Visitors £3. Beryl will be on hand to collect membership for 2017.

Tuesday 30th May 7.30pm - **Bracken Hill and the 1765 Tithe Map** an illustrated presentation by Neil Hodges on his research into this particular area of the parish with the Tithe Map to view. Members £2 Visitors £3

Tuesday 27th June 7.30pm - **In Conversation** - John Hendry and Hugh Ainsley 'two incomers' with echoes from old Sheriff explore the archives in very different ways seeking fresh visions of past scenes and people. Members £2 Visitors £3 July & August - no meetings

Tuesday 26th September 7.30pm The Historical Study of the Yorkshire Dialect, presented by Matthew Townend, on how dialect has been studied historically. This connects with Matthew's earlier talk on our Scandinavian heritage. Members £2 Visitors £3

Saturday 14th October 1 - 4pm Archives and Artefacts - further details later.

Friday 1st December 7.30pm **A Trip Down Memory Line** Some railway curiosities within 20 miles of Sheriff Hutton, this presentation by Richard Haste has the promise of another enjoyable and informative evening. Members £2 Visitors £3.

Archive research team are available on Mondays 1 - 2.30pm in the Village Hall for visitors wishing to deposit artefacts, general enquiries or to tell us a story!!

Village Ramble

Celebrate the start of British Summer Time with a ramble in our great Yorkshire countryside. We walk for about 5 miles and end up in a pub for a convivial lunch. Meet in the Village Hall car park at 9.30am – you do not need a car, transport can be provided. We return to the village at about 2.30pm.

Gardening Club

Our March meeting is on Wednesday evening of the 15th at 7.30pm in the Village Hall. Lizzie Tulip is going to help us with ways to improve our gardens and think like a designer. Something most of us don't do as we buy on impulse and then find somewhere to put it. Also at the meeting the potatoes will be available to set us off for the competition in August. A chitted Estima set and pot will cost £2, children £1. For those wishing to enter the sunflower competition two seeds will be available at 50p. Join us in our light hearted approach to lots of potatoes and big sunflowers to come together on August 8th for weighing and measuring along with a supper. Being a garden club member is not essential, in fact not necessary.

At our February meeting, for those who were interested in plant evolution, David Newman set out the layers and exhibited the fossils left behind over time. There is much in the soil to look at whilst waiting for the flowers and shrubs to perform.

Message from the Jumblies

Great News! As you may have seen in The Press, The Jumblies have again been short listed for the 2017 Queen's Award for Voluntary Service. We will have to wait until 2nd June to hear whether we have been successful. Whether we are successful or not we are so pleased to have been selected from the many worthy organisations throughout the country that have been nominated.

The unbelievable totals that we are able to achieve at our sales depend on the support we receive from people far and wide and particularly from our local community. Your continued support throughout the years has helped us to raise money for so many worthy causes in our own village, throughout Ryedale and York as well as contributing to the costs of research into devastating illnesses that can affect us and our families. We hope we can rely on your support for many years to come. Thank you.

As our February sale was after the closing date for articles for The News the amount raised for the PTFA will be reported in the April edition.

Our next Jumble Sale on the 25th March will be raising money for Yorkshire Cancer Research, alongside Malton Support Group. Donations of good condition clothes, bric-a-brac, books, toys will be very much appreciated and we will be at the Village Hall between 9.00 am and 11.30 to receive your donations. If you have been clearing out your cupboards this is good opportunity for you to pass on your unwanted articles, whilst supporting valuable research.

A reminder that the Book Room will be open from 1pm when you will also be able to buy delicious homemade cakes. The main sale will start at 2pm and we look forward to seeing all our regular buyers and new ones too.

Penny Bean 878392

Sheriff Hutton Ladies Group.

We had 19 members and 20 visitors at our meeting on the 8th February. Zeke Deighton tells the tale of his childhood in song and words. He lives on the edge of Rudding Park Harrogate. Everyone enjoyed Zeke's programme which brought back many memories of their own childhood.

The next meeting is on March 8th and is our AGM. The meeting is starting early at 1pm so we can get through the various items. Would the members please bring an item of food to share for the lunch.

At 2.30pm the meeting opens to anyone who wants to come, Gail Cook from Safer Ryedale and Andy Fox from Trading Standards will give a talk about cold calling and computer scams, which is happening more and more these days. Everyone is welcome to attend this meeting.

- Sheriff Hutton Ladies Group AGM 1pm start
- Cold calling and scams 2.30pm start

Wednesday 8th March 2017, Sheriff Hutton Village Hall

St. Helen & The Holy Cross Sheriff Hutton with St. Leonard Farlington

The Forest of Galtres Benefice of St.Leonard, Farlington: St Mary, Marton: St. Helen & The Holy Cross, Sheriff Hutton: St. Nicholas, Stillington; All Hallows, Sutton-on-the-Forest

SERVICES IN MARCH

Sheriff Hutton	1st	12noon	Hunger lunch in Methodist Church		
	5th	9.30am	Holy Communion	6pm	Benefice Celtic Eucharist - Marton
	12th	9.30am	Morning Worship		
	19th	10.30am	Benefice Service at Stillington	6pm	Benefice Celtic Evening Worship
	26th	9.30pm	Holy Communion		
Farlington	12th	11.15am	Shortened Matins (BCP)		
	19th	10.30am	Benefice Service at Stillington		
	26th	11.15am	Mothering Sunday Holy Communion (BCP)		
Marton	5th			6pm	Benefice Celtic Eucharist
	19th	10.30am	Benefice Service at Stillington	6pm	Benefice Celtic Evening Worship
Stillington	5th	9.30am	Morning Worship		
-	12th	9.30am	Holy Communion		
	19th	10.30am	Benefice Service		
	26th	9.30am	Holy Communion		
Sutton-on-the- Forest	5th	8am 10.45am	Holy Communion Morning Worship		
	12th	10.45am	Morning Worship		
	19th	8am 10.30am	Holy Communion Benefice Service at Stillington		
	26th	10.45am	Holy Communion		

EVENTS

Tuesday 14 th	Annual Parish Meeting 7.30 Miss Ward Room		
Saturday 1 April	Hermitage Ensemble of St Petersburg, concert in the Parish Church. Tickets £10 From John Oakley, Old School House,878754 or jsoak@btinternet.com . See separate notice		

NOTICES

1011020					
19th	10.30am	Benefice Service at Stillington			

Village Charity - the next meeting of the trustees is on Monday March 6th. Please have applications to me by Saturday March 4. John Oakley Old School House

Just a gentle reminder to everyone in the parish that the Annual Meeting is a chance to elect churchwardens and to hear what has been happening in the church in your name during the past year. The meeting is open to people of all faiths and none in the parish.

THE METHODIST CHURCH

New Life, look in the hedgerows and garden, see the snowdrops and aconites all blooming beautiful yellow and white. The days are getting longer, birds are going in the nest boxes, it's Spring! Doesn't that make you feel good, it should. This is the month that we March into Easter in the church. From Ash Wednesday " Temptations " to rejoicing on Palm Sunday Hosanna! So, let's celebrate Spring is here and so are we "Thanks be to God".

Services in March

5th 10.30am An "Own Arrangement" service

12th 10.30am Mrs Ann Quick

19th 10.30am Revd Ann Vaughan (Communion)

26th 10.30am Mr Vic Paylor

Other Activities

Mondays 2.00 p.m. Guild see programme later.

Tuesdays 2.00 p.m. Craft and Chat in the Miss Ward room (March 21st).

Wednesdays 10.00 a.m. Drop in for Coffee in the Miss Ward room.

11.15 a.m. Lent Study Group from 8th March in the chapel.

Thursday 2.30 p.m. Feature Film on 16th March in the Miss Ward room. Open at 2 p.m.

ASH WEDNESDAY 1st March in the Miss Ward room at 12 noon.

A United Village Church act of Prayer and Meditation. There will be a Hunger Lunch of bread and cheese and a collection will be taken for Christian Aid. An open meeting for everyone.

Lent Study Group

This will commence on Wednesday 8th March and be every Wednesday until the 3rd April. It will start at 11.15 a.m. and at 12 noon there will be a light lunch of soup and roll. The theme of the series will be Holiness and Justice and a pamphlet is available from the Methodist Church to help through the series. Each week will be complete in itself so if you are unable to attend every week there will not be any loss of continuity. You will be most welcome.

Guild Meetings

There have been very encouraging attendances since we moved to a Monday afternoon at 2 p.m.

The meetings are held in the Miss Ward Room, they commence with a short time of devotion and conclude with a cup of tea and a biscuit. In between we have had a most interesting variety of speakers and subjects. The programme for March.

6th A pictorial visit to the Antipodes by Revd Dr Michael Chester.

13th The Experiences of a Taxi Driver by Tony Baker

No meeting at Sheriff Hutton; going to Huntington Guild Rally at 7.30 p.m.

27th Murdering Music in a humorous sort of way by Revd Ian Hill..

April 3rd The final meeting of this series "AGM" and a bit extra.

VILLAGE AUCTION - Saturday 6th May

If you are having a Spring Clean or are Downsizing or Decluttering, please remember we will be very happy to sell your unwanted good quality houseware, kitchenware, furniture, sports and garden equipment at our annual Charity Auction! However, please note we are no longer able to accept settees as we don't have a way to dispose of these if they aren't sold. We also can't sell large white goods or old heavy televisions.

Items can be brought to the Village Hall on the evening of Friday 5th May, or morning of Saturday 6th May, or we can arrange to collect items at those times (more details in the March and April News). Please note that we do NOT advise that you leave items outside your house, as this date usually attracts scrap metal dealers to drive around the village.

If you have items you would like to donate but need them to be stored in advance of the sale, please call Caroline on 878242.

If you have helped previously and would be willing to help again - please put this date in your diary!

Sheriff Hutton Tennis Club

Annual General Meeting. This will be held on Monday March 6th 2017 at 7.30pm in the Village Hall. The Agenda will include – Subscription Rates for 2017, Teams and social tennis, Junior Tennis and future maintenance work. A new committee will be elected.

The meeting is the opportunity for Members to have a say in the running of the club and to influence its future planning. The courts are an excellent village facility and cater for players of all ages and standards. Why not come along to the meeting and see what's on offer for the coming season.

Social Tennis. The Ladies sessions on Wednesday mornings continue through March with coaching available for an hour from 9.30am before the session starts at 10.30am.

There are Saturday sessions on March 4th and March 18th from 1.30pm.

Time to dust off your rackets and start practising for the coming season.

Further information about the club is available from josephinejohnson6@gmail.com

The Hermitage Ensemble from St Petersburg

was formed in 1997 to keep alive the great traditions of Russian sacred music and folksong. Members of the Ensemble are chosen from amongst the finest soloists performing in St Petersburg's opera, musical theatre and churches.

The concert is in two parts – the first part comprises motets and liturgical settings from the Eastern Church written within the past 300 years. Followed by Russian folk songs conveying all that is characteristic of the great "Russian Soul"

This is the fourth time they have sung in the church which they describe as having wonderful acoustics well suited to their 'a cappella' type of singing. Come and renew acquaintance or hear them for the first time, you are sure of a great evening of music of the highest quality.

Saturday 1 April in Sheriff Hutton Parish Church at 7 for 7.30.Tickets £10 at 01347-878754, jsoak@btinternet.com or Old School House, Sheriff Hutton, York YO60 6SS

NB Please allow plenty of time as parking is very restricted at the church and you would need to park in the village and walk to the church about 15 min on average!

Churchyard

The PCC of St Helen and the Holy Cross, Sheriff Hutton has approved a draft Churchyard Conservation Management Plan for consultation which provides information on future burial policy and maintenance of the churchyard and its setting.

The document deals with the process for closure by Order in Council, although the PCC has no current proposal to close the churchyard under that legislation.

You may email <u>thompsonroy5@gmail.com</u> for a .pdf version. Any comments you have may be included in the next update of the CMP. Roy Thompson, Churchwarden.

Spring Cleaning For Body and Soul

There are certain things which are good for lifting the spirits, and one of them is the coming of spring. The buds on the trees, flowers appearing in the garden and lengthening of the days makes us feel better. The sunshine also reminds us of the fact that the windows need cleaning and parts of the house need decorating. So, at this time many of us begin spring cleaning. The warmer weather draws us outside and we start working on the garden. Spring cleaning is a tradition in which we seem to lay the winter months behind us and look forward to the warmer weather ahead.

It's not just the house and garden that need to be cleaned out; we need to spring clean our lives too. To take time to tidy up loose ends and sort through the clutter. To clean up parts that have got dusty or in a mess. And we can only do that by turning to Jesus. This month we enter Lent, a time of reflection when we think about our discipleship and calling, and journey with Jesus to the cross. As we think about what to give up, let us focus on Jesus and allow Him to give our lives a spring clean.

Revd Elizabeth Cushion

Sheriff Hutton Bowling Club Monthly Prize Bingo Friday, March 17th

Sheriff Hutton Village Hall

Eyes down at 7.30pm

£100 prize special and raffle

Volunteering and Skills Exchange Pilot in Sheriff Hutton with Yorkshire Housing

Yorkshire Housing's Community Investment Team is piloting a project in the village to identify volunteers to support and help others living in Sheriff Hutton. The team will start in the next few weeks visiting and talking to Yorkshire Housing customers first to identify people who need help as well as those that want to become volunteers of the skills exchange.

Volunteering is a great way to give back to the community, as well as supporting and befriending others. Yorkshire Housing would like to eventually create a skills exchange, so that everyone living in Sheriff Hutton can get involved.

The skills can vary from some light gardening to cooking a meal or teaching someone to bake. Or simple DIY skills around the home such as putting up a shelf or building flat pack furniture.

If you are interested in this project or would like to know more please contact Helen Cowton on 07967042801 /email helen.cowton@yorkshirehousing.co.uk

Sheriff Hutton Pre-School Playgroup

We held our second Quiz Night on the 27th January, it was really well attended and we had quizzers ranging in age from 10 up to 80 years! It was a great to get so many villagers involved and I think a good night was had by all. We would like to thank everyone who was involved in any way and we were delighted to raise £516.82!!

We currently have spaces for 2,3 & 4 year olds on Tuesdays, Wednesdays and Fridays during term time. Please contact Angela on 07717 799646 or shuttonpreschool1@yahoo.com.

Neighbourhood Watch

The Sheriff Hutton Ladies Group have kindly offered to host a talk on "Cold Calling & Scams" at their next meeting on Wednesday 8th March in the Village Hall. The talk, given by Trading Standards, will be at 2.30 pm after the Member's Lunch and AGM, please go along, to be up to date on this currently very important topic, as computer scams are rife at present.

Yorkshire Housing has courteously informed NHW and the Parish Council, of their proposed "Customer Support" initiative, brief details of which are given in their "News" item "Volunteering and Skills" Exchange Pilot in Sheriff Hutton with Yorkshire Housing.

North Yorkshire Community Messaging Service indicates that crime in our immediate area continues to be low, although there has been a suspected poaching incident at Brandsby. Further afield there has been a spate of burglaries and thefts in Easingwold, Norton, Rosedale and Lastingham.

Please be vigilant and report any suspicious activity IMMEDIATELY to 101

Terry Johnson, Lead Coordinator 01347 878626 <u>terryj70@btinternet.com</u>

Friends of the Village Hall

The Foresters

A big thank you to everyone who came to the Foresters evening or helped in any way. It was a very cheerful and enjoyable evening and everyone seemed to be having a good time! We raised £600 for Village Hall funds which was brilliant.

Easter Coffee Morning Saturday April 8th 10am - 12 noon

Admission £1.50 to include Coffee/Tea and a Hot Cross Bun. Children 50p to include a drink and a bun/biscuit.

Cake Stall, Raffle and Tombola. Easter Egg Hunt (at 11am)

Free craft activity table for children and anyone else who wishes to have a go! Friendly company and a warm welcome for all!

Donations of Raffle and Tombola prizes etc. would be most welcome to Margaret 878314.

New Friends are always welcome! Margaret Fisher Tel 878314

Sheriff Hutton Cricket Club

As we enter March thoughts begin to turn to the start of the new season. With that in mind preseason Indoor Net practice will start on Friday 10th March for 5 weeks until Friday 7th April from 8.15 – 9.15pm at the Galtres Centre, Easingwold.

Whatever your ability if you are interested in attending or in finding out more about how to get involved with the club in a playing or non-playing capacity, please contact Tony Fisher (01904 491832) or John Armitage (07931 384227).

BEAUMONT'S GARAGE

MOT Testing Repairs: Servicing

Tel: 01347 878 326

Painter & Decorator **GRAHAM HILL**

"25 Years Experience"

The Byre, Field House Farm Thornton-le-Clay, York Y060 7QA

Tel: 01904 468 773

PAUL NELSON

Holly Lodge, Sheriff Hutton

FOR ALL YOUR PAINTING AND **DECORATING**

Tel: 01347 878 185

PETER BEAN BUILDING

Farm Building: Concreting Home Extension & Repairs Tarmacadam and Block Paving **Excavation and Drainage**

> Tel: 01347 878 392 or 07836 623 188

MALCOLM COLLINS

30 Years Experience

Fencing: All Tree Work: Hedge Cutting Fully Insured

Logs Sold

Loads: Half Loads: Bags (Min 3 bags)

Tel: 01347 878 275

Andrew Pennock LIVING GARDENS

All types of Gardening Jobs Undertaken Lawns & Hedgecutting a speciality

Tel: 01347 878 312

Howardian Contracts

Tracked 360 Excavators 1.5 – 8.5 tonne tracked operated digger hire Drainage, drain repairs, ditching landscaping & pond excavation

Contact: Guy Unsworth 07778 589 952

J SKELTON GARAGE SERVICES LTD

MOT Testing, Servicing & Repairs

Discount Tyres & Exhausts Electrics & Engine Diagnostics Air Conditioning & Wheel Alignment

3-5 Dale Road, Sheriff Hutton, York, YO60 6RZ www.j-skelton.co.uk

Tel: 01347 878 790

CATHY CUNNINGHAM

CREATIVE INTERIOR DESIGN ALL TYPES OF DECORATING PAINTING • WALLPAPERING **FURNITURE PAINTING**

Tel: (Bulmer) 01653 618152 cathymcunningham@icloud.com

DUO HANDIMAN

Handyman services to the Sheriff Hutton area

No job too small

Please call Michael Binnersley Tel: 01347 879056 or 07977 226 595

EDWARD HULL BUILDER & CONTRACTOR

Tel: 01347 878 354 Mob: 07702 661 664

THE TREE FELLA Sam Dickson C&G Arb.

All aspects of Tree Surgery and Forestry Woodchip, Mulch and Logs for Sale Chipping, Log Splitting and Winching Fencing, Hedge Cutting, Site Clearance

Tel: 01347 810 491 or 07725 053 449 www.samthetreefella.co.uk

J H WRIGHT & SONS



COAL AND COKE MERCHANTS

Old Station House, Gate Helmsley York YO41 1JU

Tel: 01759 371 319

Neil Eshelby Painter and Decorator

Free Estimates: Interior & Exterior 68 Anthea Drive. Huntington, York YO31 9DD

Tel: 01904 654 523 Mobile: 07704 403 358 Email: theeshes@tiscali.co.uk



M: 0772 769 4428

Extensions Conversions Renovation New Build Conservatories **Driveways** Repairs

STEPHEN SHIPLEY T/A D R Shipley

Builders and Contractors

6, Warwick Close, Sheriff Hutton Tel: 01347 879 173

Mob: 07850 783 842



All aspects

gardening undertaken including;

Paving, fencing, planting, turf, design & maintenance

Please call Tom for a free quote Tel: 07752 420 906 or 01759 377 561 www.wildlandscapesyork.com

PETER BELLWOOD

Agricultural & Horticultural Engineer

8 York Road, Sheriff Hutton, York

ALL FARM & GARDEN MACHINERY REPAIRED: SERVICED: SHARPENED

> Contact: 01347 878 590 Mobile: 07947 045 222

BRIAN FARRER

Village Farm, High Street Thornton-le-Clay

Garden Machinery Service & Repairs New and Used Machine Sales

1 01653 618 810 07713349240

diane@villagefarm45.fsnet.co.uk

Aerial Services – York.co.uk

Fed up with poor reception? ... Still running off your Old Aerial System?.... We offer

> Fully Insured professional service Your property left clean and tidy We supply our own vacuums!

Call Steve on 01904 819 030



Artist Blacksmith & Fabricator **Bespoke Ironwork** made to Commission

Contact: Tom Heys: 01904 468 144 Website: www.flaxtonforge.co.uk

York Boilers Ltd Derek Precious

Worcester Bosch Accredited Gold Installer

Office: 01904 490 421 or Mobile: 07740 493 903 derekprecious@hotmail.com

MORSE COACHES & TAXI HIRE

Tel: 01347 878 969

<u>www.morse-coaches.com</u> admin@morsecoaches.com

Richard Fisher & Associates DENTAL SURGEONS

Richard W Fisher ~ Neil Martin Zareen Ashraff ~ Hussein Hassanali Martin House, 24 Barley Rise, Strensall York YO32 5AA

Tel: 01904 490 060

PHYSIOTHERAPY ACUPUNCTURE AVAILABLE

www.fionawoollons.com 07951 137814 FOSTON



NICOLA'S CUISINE OUTSIDE CATERING

Tailor Made Menus Crockery, Cutlery & Glass Hire Tel: 01904 468 220

Mobile: 07860 612 622
Email: nicola@nicolas-cuisine.co.uk

York Wines

Specialist Wine Importers

Retail, Wholesale & Internet Wine Sales Wellington House, Sheriff Hutton www.yorkwines.co.uk

Tel: 01347 878716 Open daily except Sunday

Angela Mobile Hairdresser

Over 35 years experience

All Aspects of hairdressing Shampoo&Set & Perming

Tel: 01904 425635 Mobile 07740245642

JONATHAN HULL GRANVILLE G HULL & SON Ltd.

for all new
Bathrooms, Tiling, Central Heating,
New Boilers and Repairs
Registered Installer

Daytime Tel: 01347 878 512 Evenings Tel: 01347 878 267

Sheriff Hutton Private Hire Pre Booked: Licensed Driver

Taxi for all your transport requirements

helen.hendry@ymail.com Tel: 01347 878 710 Mobile: 07769 21 29 23

Howardian Dental Practice

Sheriff Hutton Industrial Estate

WE go the extra mile so YOU don't have to!

Convenient, approachable, professional Dr Christine Parker BDS

Telephone 878 111

Pilates, Circuits Swimming with Linzi

info@linzifitness.co.uk

2 07583 936 246

fb ...swimmingwithlinzi

Puddleducks

Puddleducks

Award Winning Children's Nursery Open 7.30 – 6.00pm Purpose built, modern facilities Fully Qualified, Professional Team

Tel: 01347 878 648

www.sheriffhuttonnursery.co.uk

pizza's world

Pizzas : Kebabs : Burgers : Parmesans : Off-licence

Sunday – Thursday 4 – 10.30pm (CLOSED Tuesday) Friday and Saturday 4 – 11pm

Sheriff Hutton Industrial Estate

Tel: 01347 878 967 www.pizzasworld.co.uk

CASTLE QUALITY MEATS

Unit 2a Sheriff Hutton Industrial Park

'Quality Meats at Competitive Prices'

Hot Sandwiches Mon – Fri 10.00 – 2.00

Jerry Petch

Tel/Fax: 01347 878 222

Paul Waddington Electrical Services

Qualified NAPIT approved Electrician All domestic electrical work carried out 75 Windsor Drive, Wigginton, York

07917 450676 / 01904 769738 paul.waddington@talktalk.net

Need help with your Computer?

Internet, hardware, software, upgrades, tuition, or simply an introduction to your PC sorted in your own home

Martin Underwood

01653 619 293 07748 632 563

Underwood Computer Services

DENTAL SURGEONS

New Patients Welcome Early Morning Surgery

Robert Glover: Helen Halliburton

96 The Mount, York **Tel: 01904 623 436**



Anna Martinez-Armitage Spanish Tutor

Courses for people of all ages and abilities Business Courses - Interpreting & Translations Conversational & Holiday Spanish

Tel: 07800 634510

W: www.spanish-talk.com
W: www.books4spanish.com

Janet Hull

Sewing Tuition Mondays 7 - 9pm

Sheriff Hutton Village Hall

mobile 07979484663 Home 01904491001

e-mail janethull@tiscali.co.uk

ALISON MASSINGHAM flowers

Tel: 01347 878345 07786574359

www.alisonmassingham.co.uk

STILLINGTON FISHERIES

for the

finest skinless haddock and cod

Tuesday to Thursday 5.00 – 7.00
Friday & Saturday 11.45 – 1.30 & 5.00 – 7.00
Closed Sunday and Monday
The Green, Stillington, YO61 1JX

Tel: 01347 811 747

Village Regular Weekly Activities

	, .					
Sun	9.30am	Holy Communion	Parish Church but check in church for details			
	10.30am	Morning Service	Methodist Church			
Mon				7.30pm	Badminton	Village Hall
Tues	9.00am	Playgroup	School			
	9.15am	Pilates	Village Hall	7.00pm	Circuit Training	Village Hall
	10.30am	Pilates	Village Hall			
	12.30pm	Over 60's lunch	Village Hall	8.00pm	Pilates	Village Hall
Wed	9.00am	Playgroup	School			
	9.30 am	Tennis Coaching	Tennis Club			
	10.00am	Drop in for Coffee	Methodist Church			
	10.30am	Ladies Tennis	Tennis Club			
Thurs	9.45am	Babes & Toddlers	Village Hall	6.30pm	Youth Group	Village Hall
Fri	9.00am	Playgroup	School			

Additional Activities in March

7 101 0110	Additional Activities in March						
Wed	1 st	12.00	Lent Hunger Lunch for Christian Aid in the Miss Ward Room				
		7.30pm	Field Naturalists – Hen Harriers in the Village Hall				
Thurs	2 nd	9.30 - 11.30am	Health Visitor in the Village Hall				
Fri	3 rd	10 – 12 noon	Mobile Library in the Village Hall car park				
Mon	6 th	2.00pm	Guild in the Miss Ward Room Pictures of The Antipodes				
		7.30pm	Tennis Club AGM in the Village Hall				
Wed	8 th	1.00pm	Sheriff Hutton Ladies Group AGM in the Village Hall				
		2.30pm	Trading Standards Scams and Cold Calling in the Village Hall				
Fri	10 th	7.30pm	Parish Council Meeting in the Village Hall				
Mon	13 th	2.00pm	Guild in the Miss Ward Room Experiences of a Taxi Driver				
Tues	14 th	7.30pm	St Helen's Annual Parish Meeting in the Miss Ward Room				
Wed	15 th	7.30pm	Gardening Club Garden Design in the Village Hall				
Thurs	16 th	2.30pm	Film afternoon in the Miss Ward Room				
Fri	17 th	10 – 12 noon	Mobile Library in the Village Hall car park				
		7.30pm	Bowls Club Bingo in the Village Hall				
Sat	25 th	2.00pm	Jumblies Sale for Yorkshire Cancer Research in the Village Hall				
Mon	27 th	2.00pm	Guild in the Miss Ward Room Murdering Music				
Thurs	30 th	9.30am	Ramble meet in in Village Hall car park				
Fri	31 st	10 – 12 noon	Mobile Library in Village Hall car park				
		7.30pm	History Group in Village Hall				

Dates to Note

April	1 st	7.30pm	Concert by the Hermitage Ensemble in the Church	
	8 th	10-12 noon	Easter Coffee Morning in the Village Hall	
	14 th	7.30pm	Bowls Club Bingo in the Village Hall	
	29 th		Elastic Band concert in the Village Hall	
May	6 th		UCCC Auction in the Village Hall	
July	10 th	7.30pm	Village Charity meeting in the Village Hall	
	15 th		St Leonard's, Farlington, Barn Dance in Sheriff Hutton Village Hall	
Nov	6 th	7.30pm	Village Charity meeting in the Village Hall	

To Hire the Village Hall call **07854 801 260** (please note the new number) or email villagehall@sheriffhutton.co.uk

To contact the Village News production team email <u>villagenews@sheriffhutton.co.uk</u> or call Richard and Wendy Haste (878581) or Brian and Lynne Shepherd (878310)

Items for the April Village News should reach the Editors by no later than March 18th